Great Basin Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda 2016

Date: Thursday, August 25, 2016

| Note taker: Julie Campbell

GB MAC/GACC Coordinator: Dennis Terry
Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: Summarize the following in 4 min or less:

. Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date

. Significant changes since the last 209

. BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS’s)
. Political Issues / Community Meetings

o Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues

. Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents

. Critical Resource Needs

. Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Predictive Services:
Weather update:

A cold front to push across ID/WY producing gusting winds. Winds shifting
from a low pressure creating gusty outflow winds to NE @25-28 mph. Some

Gina McGuire recovery with humidity until Friday. Showers and wetting rains for southern
UT. Moisture expected again for southern UT. Thunderstorm activity is
expected to be wet across southern half of UT and NV through this week
and drier further north.

GBCC Update: e GBCCatPL4, NICCPL4
Ray Crowe e 13 new fires for 21,693 acres
MAC / GBCC Report from the ASAT. Covering Rough, Pioneer and McCall today.

Coordinator
Dennis Terry

Tomorrow schedule for Salmon. Concerns from the visit yesterday to
primarily TB are staffing is right at the max.

1 43,135 / 20% / 260 / 800,000.00

Fire: Henry’s Creek T3 to turn over the fire at end of shirt today to DeMasters. The W and NW

IC: Berkebile side of fire looking pretty secure. The major concern is the NE and SE sides
especially with the expected winds out of the north predicted for today.
With that there should be significant growth again today. Working with FS
for trigger points for numerous closure areas. Safety concerns are terrain,
access and fuels. Critical needs include T1 crews, aircraft and heavy
equipment.

2 100,367 / 40% / 2155 / 63,700,000.00

Fire: Pioneer Securing west side today. North side working its way to an old burn

IC: Lund (Lowman). Evaluation still in progress with structure protection group by

IC (t) Adell Hwy 17. BAER still working on assessment near the Hwy 21 corridor. Lund

closed out with Chadwick (T2 IC) yesterday and assumed command of the
north zone. Community meeting schedule for Centerville on Thursday.
Closures still in effect along with public safety concerns-Bow season for Elk
so hunters could become an issue.

Injuries/illnesses, 1 injury from personnel falling off the top of a T7 engine.
1 Life Light with chest pains. Still in hospital with diagnosis of Pneumonia.




Critical needs: T1 crews and Archeologists — crews timing out is of concern.

3 6,819 /0% /116/5536,000

Berry Acres updated due to better mapping. Roide T2 Team assumed command

IC: Roide 0600 today. Fire remains active. Major Hwy connecting Grant Teton and
south entrance of Yellowstone National Park remains closed. Flagg Ranch
and 2 campgrounds remain closed. Structure protection for those entities
otherwise fire will be point protection. Political issues are smoke to the
town of Jackson, National Parks and with the National Park celebration of
100 years, there are multiple planned events with VIP’s attending.
Critical needs include T1 Crews and T3 engines the next few days.

4 800/0%/55/NR

Tie No significant changes from last night’s 209. Creating anchor point, then

IC: Spencer Johnston

direct and indirect line planned work. Concerns are a major powerline, Hwy
31 (scenic byway from Swan Valley to Victor, ID), Implemented a level |
evacuation for 20 residences located just SW of Victor, ID. Some trail
closures on FS lands. Critical needs include T1, T2 crews and aviation.

(T2 Team ordered just after IC call)

5

Fire: Peterson Hollow
IC: Darren Turner
John Platt (t)

900+/ 0% / 200 / $850,000

Again winds contributed to growth of fire. Active last night with spotting up
to % mile. Closures continue for Trails and FS roads with threats to be
Beaver Mtn. Ski area, trout habitat and Garden City. There is also a concern
of smoke impacting traffic along Hwy 89. Safety concerns continue to be
snags and extreme fire behavior. Critical needs; 1 T1 crews, Scoopers, and
T1 helicopter.

6 1000 /0% / 52 / 65,000

Clifton Incident started 8/23, cause unknown, 100% full suppression strategy. Fire

IC: Bastian Behavior is extreme and running. Fuels are grass and juniper. Showing on
209 evacuations in progress along with area closures.
Critical needs are T1 or T2IA crews

7 3,100/ 70% / 94 / $950,000.00

Fire: Sand Ledges Dozer line complete. Little work left with some handline building-would like

IC: S. Nielson to keep both IA acres today and release tomorrow. No update on
investigation of dozer burnover. Issues continue with smoke.

8 3 Fires are being managed together however not a complex.

Fires: South Fork Zone
Big Elk, Carrot, Black
Fires

IC: Spencer Johnston

Big Elk 68 acres, inactive, no concerns

Carrot 75 acres NE of Driggs, ID in the wilderness, unstaffed

Black Fire 200-250 acres north Swan Valley, ID is of concern. Working on a
long term implementation plan today

9
Fire: Briggs
IC: Clay Matheson

3,347 / 50% / 105/ $836,000.00
e Increased acreage due to better mapping after PSD work a few
day ago.
e Received .5 inch + of precip yesterday.
e Opening up Big Johns Road today and camping area tomorrow
e C(ritical Resource Needs: None

10
Fire: Toponce Creek

265 /90% / 103 / $1,600,000.00
e Moving to T4 if held with wind maybe Wed-Thurs




IC: Johnson

e Continue to work toward containment through direct and indirect
tactics

e Resources available for release/reassignment: None

e Safety Issues: None

e Injuries: None

e Critical Resource Needs: None

11 1738 /90% / 166 / $215,000.00

Fire: Rock Hill Securing last piece on E side of fire. Still a little heat in the juniper and really

IC: Eric Nolan no RH recovery last night. Concerns are still steep, rocky terrain. Will be
releasing Black Mtn. IHC tonight.

12 4,122 / 40% / 90 / $2,100,000.00

Fire: Rough e Fire continues to move north towards old burn scars, objective to

IC: Rory Anderson

keep fire corralled. N and W side completed.
e Gave Pioneer T2 IA crew today.

13
Fire: Porcupine
IC: Brandon Hoffman

1900/ 19% / 72 / $485,000.00
e Plans are to hold and monitor.
e Area closure on Manti-Lasal/Fishlake
e Resources available for release/reassignment: None
e Safety Issues: None
e Injuries: None
e Critical Resource Needs: T1 IA crew

Date/Time of Next Call:

8/25 @ 0800 MT /0700 PT




